
 

 
 
 
 
June 16, 2023 
 
JEANNETTE Y. GRANT 
MANAGER, CORPORATE AUDIT AND RESPONSE MANAGEMENT  
 
SUBJECT:  Audit Resolution and Closure of Recommendation – Use of Postal Service 

Network to Facilitate Illicit Drug Distribution (Report 
Number SAT-AR-18-002) – Recommendation 1 

 
In its May 31, 2023, letter to the Inspector General, the Board of Governors informed 
the U.S. Postal Service Office of Inspector General (OIG) that at its May 9 meeting, the 
Board took no action on the subject recommendation. As a result, the OIG is closing this 
recommendation due to the passage of time; however, we may do more work in this 
area in the future. 
 
We appreciate the cooperation and courtesies provided by your staff. If you have any 
questions or comments, please contact Victoria Smith, Manager, Quality, Systems & 
Accountability, at 703-248-2100. 
 

 
John E. Cihota  
Director, Audit Services 
 
cc: Wilvia Espinoza 


	June 16, 2023



